NOTICE OF TITLE V PERMIT RENEWAL -
PRELIMINARY DETERMINATION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Mitsubishi Cement Corporation —
Cushenbury Plant (MCC), located 5808 Highway 18 in Lucerne
Valley, California, has applied for the renewal of a Federal Operating
Permit (FOP) pursuant to the provisions of MDAQMD Regulation XII.
MCC is a Portland Cement manufacturing facility located in Lucerne Valley,

which includes the mining and processing of limestone, excavation, conveying, calcining, crushing,
screening, storage, and transporting of materials including their primary product, cement. This proposed
action will not result in a net increase in regulated air pollutants.

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS: Interested persons are invited to submit written comments and/or other
documents regarding the terms and conditions of the proposed renewal of MCC’s Federal Operating
Permit. If you submit written comments, you may also request a public hearing on the proposed
issuance of the Federal Operating Permit. To be considered, comments, documents and requests for
public hearing must be submitted no later than 5:00 P.M. on June 8, 2020, to the MDAQMD, Attention:
Sheri Haggard at the address listed below.

PETITION FOR REVIEW: Federal Operating Permits are also subject to review and approval by the United
States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA). If the USEPA finds no objection to the proposed
permit, the final permit is issued. In the event of public objection to the issuance of a specific permit, a
Title V petition may be submitted to the USEPA Administrator electronically through the Central Data
Exchange at: https://cdx.epa.gov/. In order to file a Title V petition, issues must be raised with
reasonable specificity during the public comment period, and filed within 60 days of the close of the
USEPA review period.

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS: The proposed Federal Operating Permit, as well as the application and
other supporting documentation are available for review at the MDAQMD offices, 14306 Park Avenue,
Victorville, CA 92392. In addition, these documents are available on the MDAQMD website and can be
viewed at following link: https://www.mdagmd.ca.gov/permitting/public-notices-advisories/public-
notices-permitting-regulated-industry. Please contact Sheri Haggard, Air Quality Engineer at the address,
above, or (760) 245-1661, extension 1864, or at shaggard@mdagmd.ca.gov for additional questions
pertaining to this action and/or corresponding documents.

*Traduccion en espaiiol esta disponible por solicitud. Por favor llame: (760) 245-1661*

SHERI HAGGARD

Engineering Supervisor Il

Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District
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MOJAVE DESERT AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT DISTRICT
BRAD POIRIEZ, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
14306 Park Avenue, Victorville, CA 92392-2310 » 760.245.1661 * Fax 760.245.2022 « www.MDAQMD.ca.gov ¢ @ VIDAQMD

City of Town of City of City of City of City of County of County of City of City of Town of
ADELANTO APPLE VALLEY BARSTOW BLYTHE HESPERIA NEEDLES RIVERSIDE SAN BERNARDINO TWENTYNINE PALMS VICTORVILLE YUCCA VALLEY



